### **CORRESPONDENCE**

### MEETING OF THE METROPOLITAN DISTRICT OF LIMERICK

# **20<sup>TH</sup> JUNE, 2022**

- Email dated 26<sup>th</sup> May, 2022 from the Office of the Minister of State with responsibility for Local Government and Planning and letter dated 31<sup>st</sup> May, 2022 from the Office of the Taoiseach in reply to Notice of Motion from Members that this Council writes to the Taoiseach, the Minister of State for Local Government and the Minister of State for Electoral Reform requesting that legislated candidate gender quotas of 40% be introduced to apply to the local elections in 2024.
- Letter dated 27<sup>th</sup> May, 2022 from the National Transport Authority in reply to the following Resolution from Members:
  - I will ask at the next Meeting of the Metropolitan District of Limerick that, following my Notice of Motion in 2021, which was unanimously supported about providing a bus service for Flanker Court, did the Council write to the NTA and Bus Eireann regarding this matter? If so what was the response and if not, can they do so as soon as possible.
- Email dated 30<sup>th</sup> May, 2022 from Corporate Services, Garda Headquarters in reply to Notice of Motion from Members that the Council write to the Garda Commissioner requesting additional Garda resources for foot patrols of Limerick city centre especially in the Parnell Street area where a lethal incident has recently occurred, and the Hartstonge/Newenham/Henry Street areas of the city.

From: Housing Minister Of State < minister of state@housing.gov.ie>

Sent: Thursday, May 26, 2022 4:51 PM

To: Customer Services < customerservices@limerick.ie > Subject: FAO Mr Mark Leahy - HPLG-MoSB-00412-2022

Dear Mr Leahy,

On behalf of Mr Peter Burke T.D., Minister of State with responsibility for Local Government and Planning, I would like to acknowledge receipt of your letter dated 20<sup>th</sup> May 2022.

Kind regards,

**Erica Daly**Minister of State Burke's Office

An Roinn Tithíochta, Rialtais Áitiúil agus Oidhreachta Department of Housing, Local Government and Heritage

Teach an Chustaim, Baile Átha Cliath 1, D01 W6X0 Custom House, Dublin 1, D01 W6X0

www.gov.ie/tithiocht www.gov.ie/housing



Please note: The Minister is a Designated Public Official under the Regulation of Lobbying Act, 2015

## Oifig an Taoisigh Office of the Taoiseach



31st May 2022

Mr. Mark Leahy Meetings Administrator Limerick City and County Council Corporate Headquarters Merchants Quay Limerick

Reference Number: DOT-TM-08313-2022

Dear Mr. Leahy

I wish to acknowledge receipt of your letter to the Taoiseach, Micheál Martin T.D., dated 20th May 2022.

Umerick City & County County

Yours sincerely

Celine McEvoy

Assistant Private Secretary to the Taoiseach

Telephone: 01 619 4021

Email: taoiseach@taoiseach.gov.ie





Dún Scéine, Lána Fhearchair Baile Átha Cliath 2, DO2 WT20

Dún Scéine, Harcourt Lane Dublin 2, D02 WT20

t 01 879 8300

info@nationaltransport.ie www.nationaltransport.ie

Limerick City and County Council Corporate Services Corporate Headquarters Merchants Quay Limerick V94 EH90

**FAO: Mark Leahy** 

27th May 2022

Dear Mr Leahy,

I refer to your correspondence dated 25<sup>th</sup> April 2022 regarding a motion that was adopted by Councillors at the 19<sup>th</sup> April 2022 meeting of the Metropolitan District of Limerick.

In 2020, the Authority asked Bus Éireann to liaise with Limerick City and County Council to ascertain any infrastructural requirements that would be required to facilitate Route 329 stopping additionally on Childers Road in the vicinity of pedestrian access to Flanker Court/ Glasgow Park. Given the narrow width of the strip on the south side of Childers Road, a pair of stops could not be accommodated at that time. In the meantime, a double cycle track has been installed along the north of Childers Road which further diminishes the feasibility of providing a pair of stops at this location. Given these constraints, the Authority cannot serve these areas from Childers Road with Route 329.

I trust that this clarifies the Authority's current position on the matter.

Yours sincerely,

Anne Graham

**Chief Executive Officer** 



From: Corporate.Services < Corporate.Services@garda.ie >

Sent: Monday, May 30, 2022 12:03 PM

To: Customer Services < customerservices@limerick.ie>

**Subject:** Limerick County Council

#### HQCSO\_1-266905/22

Dear Mr Leahy,

On behalf of the Superintendent, Garda Corporate Services Office, please be advised that your correspondence to the Commissioner on 20<sup>th</sup> May 2022 has been received.

Your correspondence has been forwarded to Assistant Commissioner Southern Region. The Office of Assistant Commissioner, Southern Region will ensure that you are contacted in due course.

Please contact Assistant Commissioner, Southern Region, An Garda Síochána, Anglesea Street, Cork, T12 K244 (email: Commissioner South@garda.ie), should you have any further queries on this matter.

Please note that this mailbox is not monitored on a 24/7 basis and should not be used to report a crime. In an emergency call 999 or 112.

Sent on behalf of Superintendent D. Butler, Corporate Services, Garda Headquarters, Dublin 8

Phone: 01-6661253

Email: Corporate.Services@garda.ie

\*

Faisnéis í seo don té sin nó don eintiteas sin a bhfuil a sheoladh uirthi, agus dó siúd amháin, agus d'fhéadfadh ábhar rúnda agus/ nó ábhar faoi phribhléid a bheith iniata. Toirmisctear aon athbhreithniú, atarchur nó leathadh a dhéanamh ar an bhfaisnéis seo, aon úsáid eile a bhaint aisti nó aon ghníomh a dhéanamh ar a hiontaoibh, ag daoine nó ag eintitis seachas an faighteoir beartaithe. Más trí bhotún a fuair tú é seo, cuir scéala chuig an seoltóir le do thoil agus scrios an t-ábhar d'aon ríomhaire. Is é polasaí An Gharda Síochána seoladh ábhair cholúil a dhícheadú, agus más dóigh leat gur ábhar colúil atá sa teachtaireacht seo ba cheart duit dul i dteagmháil leis an seoltóir agus le postmaster@garda.ie láithreach. The information transmitted is intended only for the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. Any review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon, this information by persons or entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you received this in error, please contact the sender and delete the material from any computer. It is the policy of An Garda Siochana to disallow the sending of offensive material and should you consider that the material contained in this message is offensive you should contact both the sender and postmaster@garda.ie immediately.